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THE NAKED NEWS 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

August 21st at 10am: Winter Sports 

   

September 18th: Massage day 

 

 

October is nude gardening day ) more details 

November 20th Challenge day  ) to follow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EDITORS NOTES:  

Oh my gosh temperature fell to minus 4 

during the last month, plenty of rain and 

wind but still a few hearty souls 

frequenting the club enjoying each other’s 

company. I asked around for ideas on what 

the editorial should be this month as winter 

months don’t have the normal activity to 

generate an article on our chosen pastime. 

One subject did provoke some discussion 

pro and against and that was should we be 

jabbed or not. It is clearly a personal 

decision and we all have an opinion but for 

me it is a no brainer just watching the 

suffering in the world at present. The 

restriction on freedom and the clear lack 

of leadership from foreign leaders whether 

they be right or wrong. Whatever your 

decision is, remember that your family will 

remember it in years to come. Reminds me 

of the child whose father said to his son 

“Be careful where you walk” and the son 

replied “You be careful where you walk 

because I follow in your footsteps”    

 

mailto:WOS.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz
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SIGNIFICANT EXPENSES 

JUNE 
Water rates             $483.80 

60 NZNF ID cards      $720.00 

Power/gas              $1039.00 

 

July 
Yearly insurance payment    $3300.58 

Power and Gas                $1227.03 

Rates                            $174.99 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY COMMITTEE TITBITS. 

 

and annual financial records have been 

acknowledged as lodged by the Charities 

Commission and Incorporated Societies 

Register. 

’ have signed and 

returned their letters. 

donating some dining chairs and a table for 

the terrace. 

petanque set. Hopefully the grounds will 

dry out soon so members can play. 

into the grounds, at no cost to WOS. 

surrounds to enable colour decisions for 

the lining and pavers. 

firm that had renovated their pools. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Polar Plunge: 17 July 
With ladybug season over 

it was time to focus on 

winter and our annual 

polar plunge. The day 

dawned amongst fears 

that the wind and rain 

may deter some members, however 6 brave 

souls did turn up (all Male) and were keen 

to try out the water. They lined up for the 

photo shot beforehand (sorry 1 person was 

missing from this photo, suspect he may 

have been a bit shy). 

  

We were suitably impressed with the attire 

this year which may have helped to keep 

the cold out (yeah right). 

And off to the pool they go.   

 We had no prizes for 1st, but no one was 

in the pool long enough to decide who was 

the winner. 

 

It was then off to the hot tub 
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And soup and buns for lunch. 

 

               

Many thanks to Trudi, Bill and Bruce for 

the delicious soups that were served up for 

lunch, with leftovers for our pot luck 

dinner. 

 

Peggy’s delicious fritters were on the menu 

as well, and for those who would like to try 

their hand, here’s the recipe:- 

 

 

 

FRITTERS – feeds a family of five.  

In a bowl, mix:- 

5 cups flour 

1 tsp salt.    

In a saucepan mix:- 

¼ - ½ cup warm water 

Add 1- 2 oz butter 

1 dsp sugar 

Stir until melted. 

Take off heat and add enough milk to cool 

to blood heat. 

Add 15g = 3 ½ tsp dried bread year. 

Beat with fork and let froth. 

 

Add to flour mix and knead lightly. 

Leave to rise. 

Make into scone size and fry in butter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With the rain and wind continuing on 

throughout the afternoon, those at WOS  

were very resourceful and found ways to 

amuse themselves for the rest of the day. 

 

Cheese grater mini golf, reading beside 

the fire and Rummikub, being among the 

chosen favourite 

past times. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The pot luck dinner was well received by 

the 30+ diners in the evening, followed by 

the usual evening time wasters such as 

watching the All Black/Fiji game, (sorry did 

I say time waster) friendly chatter by the 

fire, hot tub and 5 crowns. 

Another successful event enjoyed by all at 

WOS. 
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     WOSSE 

Waikato Outdoor Society Social Events 
Column Number 14.  

 

Nudvan Mid-Winter Christmas 

Friday 9th July – Sunday 11th 

July.  Friday started with happy 

hour and a sausage sizzle for tea.  

The weather did not play its part 

and Saturday was very wet, so we 

resorted to indoor games by the 

fire allowing everyone to catch up 

with old friends. We had a great 

Potluck Christmas Dinner with 

plenty of food for all to share. Santa made an appearance 

between tea and desert and there 

was much excitement as he handed 

out gifts. The Breakfast BBQ 

could be smelt from all over the 

grounds and drew everyone in.   

The bacon, eggs, hash brown and 

sausages were delicious.  All too 

soon the weekend was over and we  

said our goodbyes until next time. 
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Polar Plunge July 17th this was 

the last official swim in the pool 

before it is out of service for the 

recoating process.  We broke our 

rules this one time only with a 

themed dip!  The theme was not 

greatly supported but the cold 12 

degrees water did not deter a 

couple of members doing a repeat 

dip with a late arrival.  The hot tub 

warmed up the cold bodies and 

then came a lunch of soup and buns, 

3 soups, Veggie by Bill, Pumpkin by 

Bruce, and Potato & Leak by Trudi.  

All very tasty. 

Check out our Facebook page, like, 

follow and comment.  Click here to 

view.  We can also be viewed on 

Twitter.  And we also have a free google maps web page.   

Upcoming Events: 

Next meeting Committee Friday 20th August @ 7.15pm. 

 

1. Winter Sports August 21st at 10am 

Games will be Bowls, Darts & 8 Ball. Games 

start 10am.  Draw will be made up on the 

day see you there.  Fire and Hot tub will be 

going, come and enjoy the day.  Followed by 

happy hour 4.44 and bring a shared dish 

for potluck tea.  

2. September Sunday 18th Massage Day – 

Angela will again visit with table and warm 

hands to massage the aches and pains away.  List will be put out closer to the time.  

3. October is Nude gardening day – Details to follow… 

4. November 20th Challenge day  – Details still to be finalised.  Two clubs have been invited.  

Watch this space. 

 

Email your suggestions or feedback to me on wosse.nz20@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/WaikatoOutdoorSociety/
mailto:wosse.nz20@gmail.com
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BOOKINGS: 

Our facilities offer tent sites, power sites, 

wood fired hot tub and clubrooms with all 

facilities, solar heated pool, cabin and 

BBQ.  No pets allowed.  

To make bookings, please phone Peggy on 

0276316883 or email 

Waikato.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz 

Members, as well as all visitors to the club 

grounds are required to fill out and sign 

the visitor’s book as well as log into the 

Covid QR code: Please remember to scan 

the Covid  QR code in the clubrooms when 

you enter our premises. Situated beside 

the registration desk. 

 

 

First Aid: FYI - We have a defibrillator 

on the wall and first aid kit on top of the 

fridge on the left as you walk into the 

clubrooms from the deck.  

 

 

 

HOT TUB: 

You are welcome to use the hot tub but 

please: 

1. Keep the Hot tub firebox door and 

enclosure gate closed at all times.  

2. Read the instructions on the wall 

adjacent to the hot tub regarding when to 

turn the switches on in the pump box.   

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDERS: 

1. Speed limit on the drive 

way is 20km/h   

 

2. Please clean up after yourselves and 

take your rubbish and recycling with you.  

 

 

3. Please replenish the wood box from the 

shed down the back after using 

the hot tub. 

 

4. Text the word “pic” to 021 265 0324 

to find out the temperature of the Hot 

tub. 

  

 

5. WET WIPES; Members are reminded 

not to use wet wipes when using the toilet 

facilities.   They clog up the septic tank. 

 6. Members are reminded NOT to divulge 

other members’ names to others outside 

our club. 

7. Cheques are no longer legal tender and 

will not be accepted for any payments at 

WOS.  

If you wish to receive the Gonatural 

Nudesletter, please email Murray at                        

webmaster@nznf.nz. 

If you wish to contribute, please email 

John at editor@gonatural.co.nz   

 

 

mailto:webmaster@nznf.nz
mailto:editor@gonatural.co.nz
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Southern Naturally Naturist Club are holding their “Southern Fare Festival’ from 29 December 

2021—2 January 2022. 

Sports being played include: indoor bowls, kubb, darts, petanque, 3-down.  

Information regarding this event can be found on the club notice board inside our clubrooms. 

All welcome. 
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Stories from the Editor 

that may be true… 

 
 
I took my dad to the mall the other day 

to buy some new shoes (he is 92). 

We decided to grab a bite at the food 

court. 

I noticed he was watching a teenager 

sitting next to him.  The teenager had 

spiked hair in all different colours, green, 

red, Orange and blue.   

My Dad kept staring at him. 

The teenager would look and find him 

staring every time. 

When the teenager had enough, he 

sarcastically asked, 

“What’s the matter old man?  Never done 

anything wild in your life”. 

Knowing my Dad, I quickly swallowed my 

food so that I would not choke on his 

response, knowing he would have a good 

one. And in classic style he did not bat an 

eye in his response. 

“Got drunk once and had sex with a 

peacock.  I was just wondering if you were 

my son”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An 85 year old man was requested by his 

Doctor for a sperm count as part of his 

prostrate examination. 

The Dr gave the man a jar and said, “Take 

this jar home and bring back a semen 

sample tomorrow”. 

The next day the 85 year old man 

reappeared at the Doctor’s office and gave 

him the jar, which was as clean and empty 

as on the previous day. 

The Doctor asked what happened, and the 

man explained. 

“Well Doc, its like this – first I tried with 

my right hand, but nothing. 

Then I tried with my left hand, but still 

nothing. 

Then I asked my wife for help.  She tried 

with her right hand, then with her left, 

still nothing. 

She tried with her mouth, first with her 

teeth in, then with her teeth out, still 

noting. 

We even called up Arleen, the lady next 

door and she tried too, first with both 

hands, then an armpit and she even tried 

squeezing it between her knees, but still 

nothing”. 

The Doctor was shocked! 

“You asked your neighbour”? 

The old man replied, yep, none of us could 

get the jar open”. 
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Check out our website at www.waikato.gonatural.co.nz 

 

Waikato Outdoor Society: 50A Trentham Road, Tamahere, RD4 3284 

Waikato Outdoor Society Inc. 

P O Box 619, Waikato Mail Centre 

Phone 027 631 6883 Hamilton 

Email: Waikato.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz 

We’re on the web:                          https://waikato.gonatural.co.nz/ 

Facebook and twitter as well. 

 

President:                                       President: Kevin, 0274 979 550 

Vice President:                               Paul, 029 770 8530 

Treasurer:                                      Peggy (treasurer.wos@gmail.com), 

Secretary:                                      Gail,   (wosoutdoor@gmail.com) 

Committee:                                     David, Susanne, Peter, Linelle, Warren, Michelle 

Custodians:              Bruce, Frank and Susanne. 

Editors:                                          Peter and Diane: (WOS.editors@gmail.com) 
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